
60-10551 Shellbridge Way, Richmond, BC  V6X 2W9 
t. 604.270.8226 f. 604.270.9116 ubcm.ca

525 Government Street, Victoria, BC  V8V 0A8
t. 250.356.5133 f. 250.356.5119 ubcm.ca

	

The Community Child Care Space Creation program is funded by the Province of BC under the 
Canada-British Columbia Early Learning and Child Care Agreement	

January 11, 2023 

Mayor Simon Yu and Council 
City of Prince George 
1100 Patricia Blvd 
Prince George, BC   V2L 3V9 
          Reference: AP5977		

RE:  2019 Community Child Care Space Creation Program (YMCA Park House Care 
and Learning Centre) 

Dear Mayor Yu and Council, 
Thank you for providing a final report and financial summary for the above-noted project.  We 
have reviewed your submission and all reporting requirements have been met. 
The final report notes a total eligible grant expenditure of $997,549.31.  Based on this, a 
payment in the amount of $249,387.33 will follow shortly by electronic funds transfer.  This 
transfer represents final payment of the grant and is based on 25% of the total reported 
expenditure (to a maximum of the approved grant of $997,549.31) minus the initial payment 
of $748,161.98 made in October 2020. 
I would like to congratulate the City of Prince George for undertaking this project and 
responding to the opportunity to assist in meeting local needs by developing new licensed 
child care spaces within your community. 
If you have any questions, please contact Local Government Program Services at  
250-952-9177 or sprynn@ubcm.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Sasha Prynn 
Program Officer 
 
cc: Chris Bone, Sr Mgr – Strategic Initiatives & Partnerships, City of Prince George 


